
Parish Partnership of St. Mary, Centralia & St. Lawrence, Sandoval  

424 E. Broadway                                    
Centralia, Illinois 62801                                                                        

(618) 532-6291  
 

Email: parish@stmarycentralia.org  Website: www.stmarycentralia.org 

YouTube: St. Mary, Centralia   Facebook: St. Mary Catholic Church - Centralia                                                                     

August 22, 2021 

St. Mary School                         
(618) 532-3473 



Thank you for your support of our Parish and School  
You can support your Parish with your weekly envelope                               

Sign-up for Online Giving: stmarycentralia.org                                                  

Date Time Event/

Contact 

Details 

Every 
Sunday 

 

9:00 a.m.  
until  

 10:15 a.m. 

Vicki Laquet 
 

Parish School of 
Religion (PSR) 

Check schedule for de-
tails of when individual 
classes meet in person 
and classroom location. 

Every 
Mon-
day 

6:00 p.m. 
Until  

7:00 p.m. 

Scripture Class 
POSPONDED 

UNTIL SEPT. 13 

Join us for discussion of 
Holy Scripture, Bible 

reading and more.  

Every 
Mon-
day 

9:00 a.m. - 
3:00 p.m. 

Quilting 
 

Sally Tiemann 

St. Lawrence Parish 
Center, until further no-

tice, contact Sally  

Prayer requests will be listed for one month.  To submit a 

prayer request, please contact, Rene’ at the Parish Office. 

For those who are sick, homebound, in the hospital or 
suffering in any way, especially: Robin Cimera, Waylon 

Vick, Ann Dunn, Natasha Lang, Fr. Gary Gummersheimer, Fr. 
Joe Rascher,  Mariann Deadmond Davis, Michael Zibby, and 
all Covid-19 patients.  

For those in Care Centers, and Specialized Living Cen-
ters…May they stay safe and healthy.  

For those serving in the Armed Forces especially: Martin 

Lyke or away at College…May the Holy Spirit guide 
them.  
 

Please call Mary Miller, if you have a prayer intention needing to 

be added to the prayer chain, phone 618-292-1229.  The prayer 

chain also needs more prayer warriors if you can volunteer. 

Saturday, August 21, 2021 
 4:00 p.m. St. Mary’s Church 
   †Gordon & †Mary Louise Elliston 
   †Ramona Salisbury 
Sunday, August 22, 2021 
  10:30 a.m. St. Mary’s Church 
   †Roy & Evelyn Szatkowski  (66th Wedding Anniversary) 
   †Dr. Jose Bacallo; †Jack Mann 
Tuesday, August 24, 2021 
  12:00p.m. St. Mary’s Hospital 
   †Rita Taylor 
Friday, August 27, 2021 
  8:30 a.m. Chapel 
   †Jack Mann 
Saturday, August 28, 2021 
  4:00 p.m.  St. Mary Church 
   †Lola Friedrich 
   †Crucephine Pierson 
Sunday, August 29, 2021 
  10:30 a.m.  St. Mary’s Church  
   † Antonio & †Maria Castellari 

ST. MARY PARISH SUPPORT                                              

Total of all collections 8/15/2021 #  AMOUNT 

Envelopes / Online Giving 66  / 11 $5,077.00 

Loose  $308.00 

Capital Improvements 7 $470.00 

Newman / Guatemala  1 $25.00 

School Support 4 $180.00 

Food Pantry 1 $40.00 

Cemetery Fund 1 $10.00 

TOTAL 91 $6,110.00 

   

PRAYER TO ST. JOSPEH 
Hail, Guardian of the Redeemer, Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary. To you God 
entrusted his only Son; in you Mary placed her trust; with you Christ became 
man. Blessed Joseph, to us too, show yourself a father and guide us in the path 
of life. Obtain for us grace, mercy, and courage, and defend us from every evil.  



THE SANCTUARY CANDLE  FOR THE MONTH  
OF AUGUST BURNS IN MEMORY OF: 

Edward & Carolyn Meador 

& Gene Miller 
 

May their souls and all the souls 
of the faithfully departed through 
the mercy of God,  rest in Peace. 

Amen. 

Sanctuary Candle Monthly Memorial  
In Loving Memory of our Loved Ones 

 

September 2021  
Gene Uhls 

 

October 2021 
Dave Schwartz 

 

November 2021 
Harold “Pete” Aydt 

 

December 2021 
Nall, Hollern & Duty Families 

 

January 2022 
Corinno & Anna Leeta Darin 

 

February 2022 
Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

 
March  2022 

Elliston & Garnier Families 
 

April  2022 (Defend)  
May  (Neff) 

June  (Marcum)  
July  (Aydt) 

August 2022 
Verdeyen & Willenborg Families 

September 2022 
Gene Uhls 

October 2022 
Dave Schwartz 

Nov. 2022 (Lazo)  
Dec. 2022 (Nall, Hollern, Duty) 

 
PLEASE CONTACT 

 RENE’ AT THE PARISH  
OFFICE FOR DETAILS. 

618-532-6291 

Don't you recognize me? 
 One week down and counting!  We are back in school; the students, teachers, and staff are settling in nicely. All of us were hoping for a 
smooth reopening and mission accomplished.  Last spring, as covid-19 infection rates were dropping, we all anticipated a "back to normal" 
reopening.  I was looking forward to being mitigation-free, mask-free!  Unfortunately, it didn't happen. No matter your thoughts concerning 
masks, vaccines, delta variant, and state and diocesan rules, we have no choice but to follow them.  Our goal has not changed; we want to 
bring the best education, best environment, advance their spirituality, and prepare our students for a rapidly changing world.  I want to share 
a blog composed by one of our neighboring priests that focuses on the present situation. "What if, whenever we felt compelled to criti-
cize the difficult and controversial decisions made by a political/religious leader, we first said (or even simply thought): "I'm glad 
I'm not faced with the burden of such a responsibility" OR "having to make such a decision must weigh heavily on them"?  This 
would go a long way in building a culture of virtue rather than a culture of polarization and [division]," 
 

 "Jesus then said to the Twelve, "Do you also want to leave?" Simon Peter answered him, "Master, to whom shall we 
go? You have the words of eternal life. We have come to believe and are convinced that you are the Holy One of 
God."  There is a story about an incident that took place during the Second World War. "Nazis killed some Jews and 
buried them in a mass grave. One twelve-year-old boy was still alive. He dug his way out of the shallow dirt and went 
around the neighborhood seeking shelter in homes. The people knew what had happened and when they saw the boy 
caked with dirt, they hurriedly shut the door in his face. One woman was about to do the same when the boy said: 
"Lady don't you recognize me? I am the Jesus you Christians say you love." The Lady broke into tears and re-
ceived the boy into her home." She had made her decision for Christ. We have reasons for faith. In our best mo-
ments, we feel there must be an element in reality—an ultimate reality. Like love, faith also knows its dark mo-
ments in which we think that God is absent, maybe even "dead."  We often hear these days about the need to 
speak truth to power. But what we find in the passage from the Gospel of John that we read today is the flip 
side of that. It is power, namely Jesus, speaking truth to the needy, the hungry, the lost, the tentative. 

SAVE THE DATE ! 

Thursday, October 14...6:30pm  (RSVP by 9/17) 

30th Annual Fundraising Banquet 

For the Pregnancy Care Clinic (548-3111) 

Speaker:  Dr. Ronaldo Archer 



 
SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR AUGUST 29 

Reading 1   Deuteronomy  4: 1—2, 6—8 
Reading  II   James 1: 17—18, 21b—22, 27 
Gospel         Mark 7: 1—8, 14—15, 21—23 

 
 

Reverend Steven M. Pautler - Pastor  
Parish Trustees -  Greg Schwartz & Patty Williams   

Mrs. Maria Pryor, Principal 
Theresa Hacker - Business Manager 

Vicki Laquet - CRE 
Rene’ Aydt - Parish Secretary / Receptionist 
Lynn Featherling - St. Mary School Secretary 

 

 —Pastoral Council—        
 Joan Beguelin, Pete Donnelly, Garrett Ford, Lisa Guthrie, Wayne 
Houser, Nancy Lukasik, Vicki Laquet, Manny Maco, Martina Maco,  

Mary Miller, Greg Schwartz, Nicole Sandahl, Mike Stock, 
and Patty Williams.  

 

—Finance Council—                                                                              
Greg Schwartz, Patty Williams,  Dr. Jerry Beguelin,  

Louis Curl,  Jack Graham, Sue Gherardini-Pas, Dr David Knowles, Dan 
Laquet, Steve Pigg, Nancy James Rodney Resch, Theresa Hacker. 

 

 
MASS SCHEDULE 

 
LIVESTREAM  on the 

St. Mary Catholic Church – Centralia, Illinois 

FACEBOOK PAGE 
https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/  

 

Tuesday Mass 12 Noon St. Mary’s Hospital 
Thursday 8:30am 65 + Older at St. Lawrence Parish Center 

Friday Mass 8:30am at St. Mary  
Saturday (vigil) Mass, St. Mary 4:00 p.m.  

Sunday Mass, St. Lawrence 8:30 am  / Sunday Mass, 10:30am 
Sunday Mass will be UPLOADED to our FB Page  

St. Mary Roman Catholic Church Bulletin© and The Cardinal Express©  is 
provided for educational use only. Pictures, editorials, and content intended for 
parish and school use may not be copied without the written permission of Saint 
Mary Catholic Parish, 424 E. Broadway, Centralia, IL 62801 

 In the first reading from the Book of Joshua, we meet Joshua 
who had led the people into the Promised Land. Joshua asks them 
to choose whom they wish to serve: the God of their ancestors or 
the false gods of the land they now inhabit. He is more concerned 
with the inner battle of faith rather than his military campaigns. 
 Joshua knows that all choices have to be renewed, that people 
do not stay dedicated to a cause just by continuing to exist. Israel 
Zangwill observed about the Jewish tradition: "We are not the cho-
sen people but the choosing people." Joshua himself makes clear 
his own choice and leaves them free to make their own. The peo-
ple too renew their choice: "We too will serve the Lord, for he is our 
God."  

 Rosa* knew from experience the difficulties and expenses of watch-
ing a loved one die. She was totally devoted to her husband as he suf-
fered and died from cancer eight years earlier. The idea of high medi-
cal bills, “tubes” and pain upset her, and even though she had not 
viewed her husband as a burden, she feared being one to her family. 
 Then, Rosa was hospitalized with a terrible urinary tract infection which 
made her dehydrated, weak and confused. Her daughter Teresa had been 
appointed as her health care agent. Teresa met with the medical staff, who 
helped her understand that the proposed treatments would not cause an 
undue burden to her mother. In fact, they would be temporary and appropri-
ate care in Rosa’s situation. Teresa was grateful that the medications, nutri-
tion and hydration that Rosa was given, all through “tubes,” cured her infec-
tion. Rosa is now as active as she has ever been and realizes that there are 
certain situations that can’t be anticipated when illness comes. It’s best not 
to refuse future care that may turn out to be very welcome.  
 Human life is good and to be protected. All medical decisions ought to 
reflect this core belief. Yet black-and-white answers to our questions about 
end-of-life issues are not always possible, and it can be very difficult to know 
how to make medical decisions. Each and every human person is distinct 
and unrepeatable, and each medical situation may be unique. In each set of 
circumstances we need to judge whether a given treatment will provide real 
benefit to the patient, without causing harm or other burdens that are out of 
proportion to the good being done. 
 We should each be prepared for those difficult situations when medical 
decisions must be made. We can safeguard our Catholic values by appoint-
ing a responsible and trustworthy person now to make decisions for us, in 
the event that we are incapable of doing so, either physically or mentally. It 
is important to be aware of the different legal or medical documents that are 
available or are often used to define a patient’s care* 
 The story of Rosa (her name changed for privacy) is just one example of 
how important it is to reflect in advance on how we would want decisions 
made on our behalf if we cannot speak for ourselves. To find out what pas-
toral and educational resources may be available locally, contact your dioce-
san pro-life office. 

Aug 28 / 29 4:00 p.m.  
Vigil Mass 

10:30 a.m.  
Sunday Mass 

Lector: Sr. Andrea Guthrie 

Eucharistic Minister: Dan Laquet Patty Williams 

Ushers: Pierson 
Gettinger 

Holle 
Ballagh 

Greeters: Uhls 
Peters 
 

Miller 
Reed 

Servers: Broda 
Knowles 
Wolfe 

Pigg 
Aydt 
Pracht 

Cantor: Tammy Margie 

https://www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM/


 
VOCATIONS            

“My vocation was born during 

a painful time.  When I was 15, 

my mom was abducted and 

held for ransom in Haiti.  In the 

confusion and despair that 

followed, I prayed “Lord, your 

Son died on a Friday and rose 

on a Sunday.  My mother was 

taken this Friday – would you 

return her this Sunday?  In 

exchange, I will give you my 

life.”  Thanks be to God, she 

was returned to us.   I believe 

this experience was the mo-

ment when God began to pre-

pare me for my vocation.  He 

brought many people into my 

life along the way to teach me 

how to pray and form me in my 

faith.  I eventually said yes to 

his call and entered seminary.  

The rest of the journey wasn’t 

without its challenges, but by 

then I had learned to turn to 

the Lord and trust in his guid-
ance.   
Fr. Ronald Angervil; Diocese 
of Catharine, Ontario;  Co-

lumbia Magazine May 2021 
   

Plenary Indulgences for the Year of St. Joseph 
The Apostolic Penitentiary issued a decree to celebrate the Year 
of Saint Joseph through December 8, 2021. Special opportunities 
to receive a plenary indulgence were also included, subject to the 
usual conditions: sacramental confession, reception of Holy Com-
munion, prayer for the intentions of the Pope, and total detach-
ment to all sin, including venial sin.   

 

 I have to admit, been hiding out 
these past few days!  The little 
cats are back in their school, and I 
keep hearing them say, “where is 
Sister Gracie?” I don’t mind the 
occasional hug, or being held or 
cuddled, but 90 little cats!  Gracie 
is not ready for that yet.   
 On a sad note, my brother 
Blaise, hasn’t been feeling well, he 
doesn’t want to play or just watch 
the tin cans roll by.  Mrs. Vicki, my 
big cat, took him to the kitty doc-
tor, I think he got a shot!  He was-
n’t happy when he came home.  I 
hope he gets better soon!  If not, I 
will have to put my kitty pride be-
hind me and make a visit to the 
little cats school.  At least there 
are no critters to contend with, 
Gracie did her job.  Keep Blaise in 
your prayers, so he gets back to 
his mischievous self! 
Meow, adieu!  Adiós!  
Gracie 

We invite you to consider our Online  
Giving Portal when making your weekly 
contribution to St. Mary Parish. It is easy 

to access just go to our webpage: 
 

stmarycentralia.org 

St. Mary Parish is in need of volunteers to take Holy Communion 
to our homebound parishioners, SM Hospital on Saturday, and 
care centers.  Please, please contact Vicki Laquet if you can help 
with this important ministry.  Phone 618-532-6291 

Becoming a Knight of Columbus 
Have you ever considered becoming a mem-
ber of the Knights of Columbus? We are the 
largest worldwide Catholic Fraternal Organi-
zation.  Centralia Council #1025 meets the 
First Tuesday of Each Month. 
Contact Greg Schwartz for in-
formation.  

 

http://www.kofc.org 

 

 

 

 

Dolores Sanders 
would like to thank 
everyone who re-
membered her on 

her 91st Birthday on 
August 9th.  
Blessings to 
 all of you. 

Next  

Meeting 

September 

26th 

Our first meeting of the St. Mary & St. Lawrence 

Youth Group was a great success!  We had ten 

teens and adults attend!  Our next activity will 

be Sunday, September 26, 2021.  Join us!  Hope to see 

you there! 

Sunday, September 26, 2021 

Teen & young adult CELEBRATION OF MASS 

Weather permitting - St. Mary courtyard 

4:00 p.m. - everyone welcomed! 
 

Following mass… Around 5 pm... 

Taco bar, with all the fixins’ 

Meeting  with election of officers!  Open gym 

OCTOBER 
HALLOWEEN! 

 

DETAILS TO 

FOLLOW! 



Monday  
Evening at SMS School 

for one hour of Bible  
Study 

 

6:00 p.m.—7:00 p.m. 

Contact Pete Donnelly 

Canceled until Sept. 13th 

101 E Missouri Ave. 

Sandoval, IL 62882 

618-806-3044 

Sandoval Shalom Community  
outreach needs, “NEW” packages 
of children and adult underwear. 

 

You may drop them off at 8:30 a.m.  
St. Lawrence Mass or see Bill Broda 

2:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 
https://www.redcrossblood.org/ give.html/find-drive 

BISHOP MCGOVERN THROWS OUT FIRST PITCH 
The Jaguars team is composed of boys from St. Jo-
seph, Freeburg, St. Agatha, New Athens, St. John the 
Baptist, Smithton. Bishop McGovern  throws out the 
first pitch at the Diocesan boys baseball tournament 
held in Mascoutah, IL.  

Mass for Maintenance 
Custodial Workers  

 

Bishop Michael McGovern is inviting paid 
and volunteer maintenance and custodial 
personnel to attend a special Mass to 
mark the Year of St. Joseph. One of the 
Masses will be held here at St. Mary, Mt. 
Vernon on Sunday, August 29, 5 pm. A 
reception will follow Mass. We honor the 

Patron Saint of Workers by recognizing the paid and volunteer men 
and women behind‐the‐scenes in our diocesan parishes, schools, 
offices and cemeteries. If you are able to agenda please contact St. 
Mary, Mt. Vernon Parish Office at 618.244.1559, as soon as possible 
to make reservations for you and your family.  

PLEASE NOTE 
All clergy, employees and 

adult volunteers must 
complete the Initial or the 
Renewal Child Protection 
Course to be compliant 
with the Diocese's Child 

Protection Policy.  

To access the website, go to:  
https://safeandsacred-diobelle.org  

Making Christ Visible in 
Southern Illinois 

 

The Catholic Service and 
Ministry Appeal (CSMA) is an 
annual, diocesan-wide collec-
tion that helps fund 16 minis-
tries and offices that provide 
social, parish and education 
services in the Catholic Dio-

cese of Belleville: 



August 16, 2021 
David Ford – Centralia-
Bob Lotz - Shobonier 

Cardinal express... 

smscentralia.org 

Love God 
    Love Each Other 
           Transform Our World 

Sharing God’s love through prayer, learning and faith, since 1867 

Knights Helping Students 

Breakfast and Silent Auction 
 

Sunday, August 29, 2021 

Serving 7:30 a.m.—11:00 a.m. 
 

St. Lawrence Parish Hall, Sandoval, IL 
 

Free Will Offering 
All profits from this breakfast will assist students  

With tuition at St. Mary School, Centralia. 
Menu: Bacon, Sausage, Eggs, Biscuits, Gravy,  

Pancakes, Coffee, Milk and Juice 
Sponsored by: 
St. Lawrence Knights of Columbus 

Dine in or Carry Out 

Congratulations to the St. Mary/Willow Grove WildCards softball 
team on their 2nd Place finish in the Oil Belt Tournament!!  



    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

Diocese of Belleville  
PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS  

 

Gracious God, You have called us 
through Baptism to discipleship, 

believing in your Son, Jesus Christ, 
who has sent us to bring the Good 
News of salvation to the world. We 

pray to you, asking that you grant us 
more priests and religious who will 
help us build up your Church in the 
Diocese of Belleville and the world. 
Stir up the grace of a religious voca-

tion in the hearts of many of our 
youth. Grant to them the willingness 

and generosity to give of them-
selves in service to our Lord Jesus 
and his people. May a new genera-

tion of priests, deacons, sisters and 
brothers be a sign of your presence 
among us. We ask this in the name 

of Jesus the Lord. Amen  

DIOCESE OF BELLEVILLE 
COVID-19 REGULATIONS 

• Fully vaccinated persons may choose not 
to wear a mask. 

• The diocese asks unvaccinated people to 
wear a mask and continue distancing. 

• Vaccination status will not be checked; 
“honor system” 

• There are no other capacity or spacing re-
quirements. 

Thank you to 
the musical 

duo, Den-Mark, 
Dennis Pracht 

and Mark Vogel! 
for the  

awesome music 
at the Ice Cream Social on  

August 14.  Perfect tunes for a 
absolutely perfect event.   

 

You both ROCK!  














